
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
February 22, 2022
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on February 22, 2022 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach and Larry Seibert; Secretary Ellie Koveleskie and Township Solicitor Peter Matson. Donald Wilver, Jr. was not present.
The minutes of the January 25, 2022 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Diefenbach.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Diefenbach, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated February 21, 2022 totaling $339,666.68.  $100,000.00 of these monies went to the White Deer Township Volunteer Fire Company and approximately $180,000.00 went to the purchase of a new truck that the township ordered 18 months ago.

OLD BUSINESS
None

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Seibert made a motion for Larson Design to develop a design for a salt shed for the township.  Mr. Diefenbach seconded it and it was carried.  
Mr. Seibert made a motion for the township to purchase a new broom for the front of our loader. It was seconded by Mr. Diefenbach and carried.

Mr. Diefenbach made a motion for us to purchase a new steam power washer for our shop, since our existing one is unable to be repaired.  Mr. Seibert seconded it and it was carried.

Mr. Seibert made a motion to adopt Resolution 22-02 the Hazardous Mitigation Plan.  Mr. Diefenbach seconded it and it was carried. 
Mr. Seibert made a motion to adopt Resolution 22-03 authorizing PennDOT to request railroad crossing upgrades at T-498 from the Public Utility Commission with the addition of no charges to the Township that Mr. Matson added to the Resolution. 
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to advertise for the tar & chipping project (sealcoat) and paving project on Ridge Road.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.

Larson Design made a final inspection of GAF ISO Plant 4 project.  Mr. Seibert made a motion to retain $75, 000.00 of GAF monies until the project was completely finished and release the rest of the funds of their bond.  It was seconded by Mr. Diefenbach and carried.

Mr. Seibert made a motion to approve the final minor sub-division plan lot addition of Zaborowski-Raup- Lot Addition.  It was seconded by Mr. Diefenbach and carried.
Mr. Seibert made a motion to accept no less than $100.00 for the sale of the old broom and spare pieces that have been out in our shop for over 27 years. It was seconded by Mr. Diefenbach and carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Gary Leech of the Railroad Club inquired about getting a new sign for the West Milton Memorial Park.  Mr. Leech spoke with David Hines of the CKCOG and it would cost $75.00.  Mr. Leech wants to know if it is possible to replace the existing sign.  Mr. Diefenbach will ask David Hines and get back to Mr. Leech.
Barry Stark discussed the issue of people parking on the new sidewalks.  A lady took a lot of pictures and Mr. Stark is going to get her to send me the pictures.  Mr. Matson is going to check into what the Township’s current options are regarding no parking signs.
Ricky Keister bought the old Grange Hall and wants to put a barbershop and an apartment in the building and wants to have off-street parking.  He wants to have access off the alley that the township has not vacated.  The alley is not stabilized and is mostly grass.  Mr. Matson will start the process of vacating part of the alley.
Bruce Musser stated that the park members are having the Easter egg hunt, Homecoming, and Halloween party this year if Covid doesn’t prevent them from it.  He and Nevin are going to get together and clean up the lower garage area.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
Nathaniel Gearhart discussed the Zaborowski-Raup Lot Addition (#014-055-001.50001).
The Planning Commission made a positive motion to forward the plan to the Supervisors for approval on 2/1/2022.  The property is in the Rural Residential Zoning District and the proposed and existing use is Single-Family Dwelling.  Lot 1A will be an addition to the Raup property. A Stormwater Management Plan will not be required and there will be no development on this property. A copy of all easements and deeds have been received and the existing 50’private R.O.W. will be considered void upon approval of the recording of the plan.
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
At 7:38 pm the Supervisors went into Executive Session to discuss potential litigation.  The Executive Committee ended at 8 pm and the regular meeting was reconvened.
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
There being no further business Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to adjourn, which was then seconded by Mr. Seibert and was carried.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary 
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